New Federal and State Laws

Re-Ignite Health Care Compliance

By Marquerite A. Massett, Esq, Hancock & Esabrook, LLP

More than 10 years ago, June Gibbs Brown,
then-Inspector General for the Department of
Health and Human Services, urged health care
providers billing Medicare and Medicaid to
adopt internal compliance programs focusing
on financial rules and regulations. Many health
care providers responded by implementing vol-
untary programs to the extent that now, such
compliance programs have almost become an
industry standard. During the ensuing years,
hea]th care COmPlianCe Plans ha\"c L‘"Ol\'ed
to the point where many organizations are
developing second generation plans, which
are more streamlined and reflect an increased
professionalization. This trend toward more

widespread and professional compliance

programs recently received a major boost in
the form of new federal and state laws that
place renewed emphasis on the development
and operation of such plans, particularly by
providers billing Medicaid. Even for providers
who do not bill Medicaid, the new laws and
the implementing guidance, coupled with the
attention our new governor is giving to health
care fraud and abuse, suggest that the time is
ripe for health care providers to review their

corporate compliance plans.

FEDERALLY MANDATED
EDUCATION ABOUT FRAUD
AND ABUSE

Section 6032 of the federal Deficit

Reduction Act of 2005 (DRA) directs that,
as ofjanuar}' 1, 2007, states must require
any entity receiving or making Medicaid
payments of $5 million annually to inform
its employees about the Federal False Claims
Act and other state and federal health care
fraud laws, and to provide access to the poli-
cies and procedures the entity has in place
for detecting fraud. The DRA also requires
affected health care providers to inform
employees of their rights as “whistleblowers”
relative to fraudulent bi][ing activity. These
rights include such things as protection from
job-related retaliation and, in certain circum-
stances, a share of any financial recovery.

States are also required to demand proof from
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